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ounse or 
A newsletter for the New York Law School community 

Inside ... 
*Faculty Activities 
*Career Opportunities! 
*Calendar of Events 

• Welcome Back 
Counselor will keep you informed of upcoming 
events, programs, and other useful information 
throughout the 1995-1996 academic year. Read it 
each week to stay aware of all NYLS activities. 

1-f I Bookstore Hours 

During the first two weeks of classes the B·ookstore 
will be open for the purchase of books and supplies 
as follows: 
Monday through Thursday, 
Aug. 21 - Aug. 24 .................... 9:00 am to 9:00 pm 
Aug. 28 - Aug. 31 ..... .. ............. 9:00 am to 8:00 pm 
Friday, August 25 ... ... .............. 9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
Friday, September 1 ........ ..... ... 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

During the rest of the academic year, the Bookstore 
will be open: 
Monday - Thursday ........ ......... 10:00 am to 6:30 pm 

.riday ......... ..... .. .......... .. .. .. ... .... 10:00 am to 3:00 pm 

If you have any questions, contact the manager of 
the Bookstore at (212) 431-2315. 

August 21, 1995 

from the 

Office of Student Services 

H Community Advising 
Groups 

The Community Advising Group program assigns all 
first-year students to an upperclass student advisor 
and a faculty advisor. Upperclass students who wish 
to serve as advisors should contact Sally Harding in 
the Office of Student Services immediately. 

Mailfolders 
PLEASE CHECK YOUR MAILFOLDER 
REGULARLY, so that you do not miss 
important notices or messages. Interoffice 
correspondence, messages, notice of events, 
newsletters, and other materials will be placed in 
these mailfolders on a regular basis. 

Locker Assignments 
Students may sign up for a locker during the first 
week of classes at the Office of Student Services 
located on the 5th floor of A Building. There is no 
charge for lockers but you must have a specific 
locker assigned to you and provide your own locks. 
Locks placed on unassigned lockers will be clipped 
and the contents of the locker removed. Students 
who request a locker will be assigned only one 
initially. If there are unassigned lockers after the 



fourth week of classes, students may request a 
second locker. No student will be assigned more 
than two lockers. 

Identi.icati.on Cards 
In the interest of security, every student must have a 
current student identification card. Pictures for I.D. 
cards will be taken outside the Copy Center, located 
in the basement of A building on Monday, August 
21. 3:00 pm to 7:00 pm and Tuesday, August 22. 
3:00 to 7:00 pm. Afterwards, I.D. card photographs 
will be taken outside the Copy Center every 
Tuesday and Wednesday from 2:00 pm to 6:00 pm. 
Identification cards must be validated each semester 
at the Registrar's Office. 1.D. CARDS SHOULD BE 
VISIBLY WORN AT ALL TIMES IN THE LAW 
SCHOOL. 

LJ ~ -- Cafeteria 

The cafeteria serves breakfast, lunch and dinner. 
Cafeteria hours are: 

Monday - Thursday: 
Friday: 

8:00 am to 8:00 pm. 
8:00 am to 3:00 pm. 

Food Service Manager, Joe Carone, is at your 
service to provide the best possible food service 
program. Comments and suggestions about the 
food service are welcome at (212) 431 -2877. 

Health Insurance 
The Office of Student Services has information on 
health insurance and dental insurance. Please see 
Cheryl Shields in Student Services for information 
and application forms. 

Disabled Students 
Any student who will be requesting classroom or 
exam accommodations due to a disability must 
contact Helena Prigal, Director of Student Services, 
as soon as possible. Note: First-year students who 
intend to request accommodations for the midterm 
exam that occurs in the first-term small section class 
must contact the Director of Student Services and 
file the appropriate documentation no later than the 
end of the second week of classes. 

Parking Lot • During the Fall 1995 semester, parking will be 
available in the school's parking lot to a limited 
number of students who will be selected via a lottery 
drawing to be held on Thursday Aug. 31. Entries 
are due to the Office of Student Services. 5th floor A 
building, by Wednesday, Aug. 30 at 6:30 pm. To 
enter the lottery, you may call the office, but 
messages left on the answering machine will not be 
accepted. 

Medical Emergencies 
Please be sure that you have an updated Medical 
Emergency form on file in the Office of the 
Registrar. These forms are used to help you if an 
emergency arises. 

ti ClubDay 
Club Day will be held on Wednesday, Sept. 6 from 
12:00 pm - 2:00 pm and 4:30 pm - 6:30 pm in the • 
lower level of the Student Center. Representatives 
from NYLS student organizations will be available to 
give you information about the various 
organizations. 

Dean's Reception 
Dean Harry H. Wellington will be hosting a 
Welcoming Reception for First-Year Students on 
Tuesday, Sept. 12 from 5:00 pm - 6:00 pm in the 
Ernest Stiefel Reading Room. Please join us! 

Walk-in Hours for the 
Associate Dean for Student 
Affairs 
The office of Matthew Wilkes. the Associate Dean 
for Student Affairs, is located on the 5th floor of 57 
Worth Street (A building). He will have walk-in 
hours at the following times: 

Tuesday.August 29: 
Thursday, September 7: 
Monday, September 18: 

5:00 pm- 6:00 pm 
5:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
5:00 pm - 6:00 pm 

• 



Representatives for School & 
•Faculty Committees 

Student positions are available on the following 
committees: 

Tt:,e Academic Responsibility Committee, which 
conducts hearings regarding all violations and 
alleged violations of the Code of Academic 
Responsibility. The term of this appointment is 
January 1, 1996-December 31 , 1996. 

The Curriculum Committee, which examines those 
courses currently offered and new courses under 
consideration. 

The Student Affairs Committee, which seeks ways 
to improve student services and the flow of 
information and communication among students, 
faculty and staff. 

The Health, Safety and Access Committee, which 
reviews policies regarding safety, health and 
administrative policies and procedures. Previous 
committees have discussed the security program, 

•
the· smoking policy, and access issues which affect 
the disabled. • 

The Art Selection Committee, which works with 
local art galleries to select artwork for the Student 
Cafeteria. 

The Human Rights Review Board, which 
investigates allegations of sexual harassment. 

Interested students should apply by submitting a 
resume and statement of interest to the Office of 
Student Services by Thursday, August 31. For more 
information, please contact Helena Prigal, the 
Director of Student Services. 

Essay Contest 
The American Prepaid Legal Services Institute (API) 
announces an essay contest open to students 
focusing on the growing field of prepaid legal 
services. 

ATOPIC: How Do Group and Prepaid Legal Service 
~lans Improve Access to Justice? 

DEADLINE: January 15. 1996 
PRIZE: $2,500., $1,500., $500. 

Call for Articles 

The American University Journal of Gender & the 
Law would like to publish your notes, comments, or 
articles that either explore the influence of gender 
on the formation, administration, and enforcement of 
the law or address the impact of the law on social 
problems, practice, and policy issues. The deadline 
is September 1. 1995. 

Please contact the Office of Student Services, 
5th floor, A Building, for more information on the 
above. 

Hours & Staff of the Office of 
Student Services 
Office Hours are: 

Mon., Tues., Thurs.: 
Wednesday: 
Friday: 

Staff: 
* Director: Helena Prigal 
* Asst Dir.: Sally Harding 

9:00 am - 6:00 pm 
9:00 am - 7:00 pm 
9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

* Admin. Asst: Cheryl Shields 

Mendik Libra!)'' Hours', 
Monday ~ Thtfrsday: 
Friday: 

Saturday and , Sunday: 

Faculty Activities 

Adjunct Professor Sidney H. Asch, Supreme 
Court Judge of the Appellate Division, First 
Department, was a guest of honor at the Annual 
Dinner of the 12th Judicial District and a guest of 
honor at the Annual Dinner of the Bronx Bar 
Association at its annual outing. 

Professor Richard Bernstein was quoted as an 
"expert on constitutional history'' concerning recent 
major amendments to the Constitution in both the 
June 6, 1995 Plain Dealer and the June 11 Sun­
Sentinel. H~ was also quoted about television 
tabloid magazine shows in the article "Taking a 
Stand on O.J.i" Newsday, July 2, 1995. 

During the month of May, Professor Michael 
Botein was a Visiting Professor at the Faculty of 



Law, Haifa University, Israel, where he taught the 
course "Regulation of the Electronic Media: A 
Comparative Analysis." On May 17, he gave a paper 
on "Copyright Liability of Multichannel Video" at the 
conference "Cable and Satellite Deyelopments" 
sponsored by the Faculty of Law, Hebrew University. 
He gave a paper on June 9 on "Finding 
Commonality Between Local Governments and 
Telcos" at a conference in Washington, D.C. on 
"Video Dial Tone in the New Competitive & 
Deregulated Telecom World," sponsored by the 
Strategic Research Institute, NYC. The Cardozo Arts 
& Entertainment Law Journal published his article, 
"Judicial Review of FCC Action," in Volume 13, 
Number 2. Also, the New York Law Journal 
published his article, "Move Over Bill Gates: The 
Real Antitrust Menace Is the Law Professors," in the 
July 6, 1995 issue. 

During the spring 1995 semester, Professor 
Stephen Ellmann chaired the meetings of the 
Clinical Theory Workshops at NYLS, and also 
chaired a meeting of the New York Area South 
Africa Reading Group. The third issue of the . 
Clinical Law Review, of which Professor Ellmann is 
a co-editor-in-chief, came out in May 1995. His 
article on "Law and Legitimacy in South Africa" is 
about to be published in the journal Law & Social 
Inquiry, as part of a symposium on lawyering in 
repressive states; Professor Ellmann is the Special 
Issue Editor for this symposium and his essay, 
"Struggle and Legitimation," will be published in the 
same issue. He was a panelist on "Negotiation and 
the South African Constitution" at the Southern 
African Workshop session held at Southern 
Connecticut State University on April 1, 1995. His 
article, "The New South African Constitution and 
Ethnic Division," published last year, was circulated 
for this workshop as a background paper. In August 
1995, he was one of two speakers at a forum of the 
New York County Lawyers Association on the case 
in which the South African Constitutional Court held 
the death penalty unconstitutional. His Op-Ed piece 
on the same case was printed in the June 29 edition 
of Newsday, under the title "On the Death Penalty, 
Copy South Africa," Earlier in the year, he had been 
"of counsel" on a memorandum of law prepared by 
the NAACP Legal Defense & Educational Fund and 
Human Rights Watch and submitted to the South 
African Constitutional Court in this case. Last but 
not least, Professor Ellmann and his wife, Nancy 
Rosenbloom, became the proud parents of a 
daughter, Nora Rachel Ellmann, on June 26. 

Adjunct Professor Lloyd Epstein wrote "Crack 
Cocaine Sentencing Guidelines Challenged," an 
article in the April 27, 1995 New York Law Journal .• 

Adjunct Professor Kristin Booth Glen was 
appointed dean of City University of New York Law 
School and will assume her new position on 
September 1, 1995. She currently is an associate 
justice at the New York State Supreme Court. 

The article "Reaching for the Phone" in the July, 
1995 City & State quoted Professor Allen 
Hammond about local telephone competition and 
the debate over universal service. 

The Chicago Tribune made reference to Professor 
William LaPiana in the June 28 article, "They Can't 
Take It with Them, But They Won't Let Go," in which 
he was quoted about benefactors' use of incentive 
trusts to control the behavior of heirs. 

Professor Jethro K. Lieberman received a Ph.D. 
in political theory from Columbia University at its 
commencement on May 17, 1995. He began his 
graduate work in 1983 and earned his M.Phil. in 
October, 1994. His dissertation was entitled 
"Redress and Freedom: Harm and the Limits of the. 
State." An article in the American Bar Association 
Journal cited him as an expert .source for the 
compilation of their Law Lists, providing practical 
advice for lawyers. His topic was how to improve 
legal writing. 

Professor Arthur Leonard became a contributing 
writing for Lesbian & Gay New York, a new semi­
monthly community newspaper. His first article was 
"The Parent Trap: State Courts Hand Down 
Troubling Decisions for Gay Parents," printed in the 
May 21 , 1995 issue. He was quoted about the 
Supreme Court's decision in Hurley v. Irish-



NYD Calendar of Events 
Upcoming Events in August and September 

Tuesday,August22: 
Career Services Interview Workshop. 
Faculty Dining Room, C Building, 5th floor. 5:00 pm. 

Wednesday, August 23: 
Career Services Interview Workshop. Room 8400. 1 :00 pm. 

Wednesday,August 30: 
Career Services Faculty and Alumni Career Planning Luncheon: 
An "Insider's Guide to Interviewing" Presentation. Room C400. 1 :00 pm 

Thursday, August 31: 
1995 Annual Public Interest Career Reception. 
Association of the Bar of the City of New York at 42 West 44th Street. 
6:00 pm - 9:00 pm 

• Wednesday, September 6: 

-

Club Day. Student Center, 12:00 pm - 2:00 pm & 4:30 pm - 6:30 pm. 
Career Services Career Planning Luncheon. Alum Anne Aycock will speak 
about career options in the Criminal Defense Area. Room C400, 1 :00 pm. 

Thursday, September 7: 
Career Services Fellowship Panel. Room C400. 1 :00 pm 
Alumni Association Board Meeting. 
Faculty Dining Room, 6: 00 pm - 8:00 pm. 

Tuesday, September 12: 
Career Services Graduate Clerkship Panel. Room C400. 1 :00 pm. 

Wednesday, September 13: 
Career Services Career Planning Luncheon. Professor/Alum Sherri 
Eisenpress will speak about Practicing in a Small Law Firm. 
Room C400. 1 :00 pm. 

Dates, times and locations are subject to change. Check with Career Services before attending all events. 



• 
American Gay, Lesbian and Bisexual Group of 
Boston in the New York Times on June 20. He was 
quoted about free speech and the Supreme Court's 
ruling to allow the Boston annual St. Patrick's Day 
parade to exclude gay marchers in a news article in 
the Jerusalem Post, June 21, and an Arizona 
Republic editorial, June 23. Professor Leonard was 
elected to the Board of Directors of Madrigal House, 
Irie., a transitional living program providing 
temporary housing and related support services to 
homeless lesbian and gay youth, including 
assistance with the transition to permanent housing. 

Professor Richard Marsico's essay, "Working for 
Social Change and Preserving Client Autonomy: Is 
There a Role for Facilitative Lawyering?," was 
published in the recent issue of the Clinical Law 
Review. On May 1, he was a guest speaker for a 
housing and community development course at 
CUNY Law School. On May 8, he spoke at a 
conference sponsored by Westchester Residential 
Opportunities. 

A Carnegie-Mellon study of sex on the Internet 
prompted Professor Carlin Meyer's comments, 
"Reclaiming Sex from the Pornographers: 

• 

Cybersexual Possibilities," published, along with a 
1 comment by Catherine MacKinnon, in the 

Georgetown University Law Journal. She was 
quoted extensively on her reaction to that study in 
articles appearing in Time magazine, July 3 (along 
with a reference to Professor Nadine Strossen's 
Defending Pornography), in Newsday, June 27, the 
St. Louis Post-Dispatch, June 28, and the Dallas 
Morning News, July 3. Her article, "Sex, Sin, and 
Women's Liberation: Against Porn-Suppression," 
was adopted for use this l~st term in Feminist 
Jurisprudence seminars at NYU, Fordham, Hofstra, 
and Columbia, and excerpts will be included in the 
upcoming supplement to Mary Jo Frug's casebook, 
Women and the Law. 

Adjunct Professor Martin Minkowitz's "Practice 
Commentaries," McKinney's Cons Laws of N. Y. 
Book 64, Workers ' Compensation Law, was cited by. 
the Court of Appeals' In the Matter of Bonnie B. 
Zechmann, etc. v. Canisteo Volunteer Fire 
Department, et al. 

• 

Professor Michael Perlin received the Manfred 
Guttmacher Award at the American Psychiatric 
Association's annual meeting in Miami Beach in 
May for his book, The Jurisprudence of the Insanity 
Defense, chosen as the best book published last 

year in the area of law and forensic psychiatry. He 
argued against the death penalty as part of the 
Lexis Counsel Connect, an online exchange in 
discussion of the limits of hate speech. The 
exchange was printed in the May 1, 1995 Legal 
Times. In addition, his article, "Therapeutic 
Jurisprudence and the Civil Rights of 
Institutionalized Mentally Disabled Persons: 
Hopeless Oxymoron or Path to Redemption?," has 
been published in the inaugural issue of Psychology, 
Public Policy, and Law, and his article, "'With Great 
Lawyers You Have Discussed .. .' : References to Bob 
Dylan in Published Legal Cases," has been 
published in the Spring 1995 On The Tracks. 

Professor Ross Sandler spoke on a panel at the 
Association of the Bar of the City of New York's 
program, "Environmental Protection: The view from 
Storm King Mountain," on June 13, 1995. An 
Investor's Business Daily article about the decision­
making power of judges quoted Professor Sandler's 
and Professor David Schoenbrod's study of 
government by court order. 

The New York Law Journal published "Successor 
Liability," an article by Adjunct Professor Stuart 
Schlesinger and David B. Turret, in the June 21, 
1995 edition. 

Professor David Schoenbrod was invited to be an 
Adjunct Scholar of the Cato Institute. He was quoted 
·in an article in the May Atlantic Monthly entitled "Too 
Representative Government." Also, his book, Power 
Without Responsibility, was recently reviewed by 
Judge Douglas Ginsburg in Regulation magazine. 

Recent articles by Adjunct Professor Richard 
Siegler have been published by the New York Law 
Journal, including "Directors and Officers Liability 
Insurance: Duty to Defend," May 3, 1995 and 
"Diplomatic Immunity: Minimizing the Risks," July 5. 

The new book by Professor James F. Simon, The 
Center Holds: The Power Struggle Inside the 
Rehnquist Court, scheduled to be released in 
August, 1995, was reviewed by Kirkus Reviews, 
May 15. His paper on Justice Douglas, presented 
at a Warren Court conference at the University of 
Tulsa in Fall , 1994, will be published with other 
papers presented at the conference by Oxford 
University Press. Also, he was quoted about 
affirmative action in USA Today on July 20, 1995. 



Professor Michael Sinclair wrote a New York 
Times editorial entitled "Why Banks Have to Remain 
Impartial Lenders," printed on July 8, 1995. 

"An Update on the Right-to-Die Issues" was 
provided by Adjunct Professor Peter J. Strauss in 
the July 3, 1995 New York Law Journal. 

This summer, Professor Nadine Strossen gave 
numerous lectures on various constitutional law and 
civil liberties topics, including presentations at 
Oxford University and at an international conference 
on "Freedom of the Press and Mass Media in 
Taiwan" in Taipei, organized by Professor Lung­
Chu Chen, in his capacity as the President of the 
North American Taiwanese Professors' Association. 
She appeared on TV programs to discuss current 
constitutional controversies, including NBC's Today 
Show, CBS's Sunday Morning, CNN's Crossfire 
(debating Ralph Reed, Executive Director of the 
Christian Coalition), Comedy Central's Politically 
Incorrect with Bill Maher, and WNYC-TV's Open 
Mind. Her radio interviews included an appearance 
on Oliver North's radio program. Professor 
Strossen was pictured and quoted in Esquire 
Magazine's June story "Women Who Love Men." 
Her recent book on pornography was on the New 
York Times Book Reviews recommended summer 
reading list, and her recent co-authored book on 
hate speech was on the National Law Journals 
recommended summer reading list. The St. Louis 
Post-Dispatch profiled Professor Strossen in 
connection with her June 11 visit to the Center for 
Contemporary Arts for the Eastern Missouri 
affiliate's annual meeting. She spoke along with 
Cissy Lacks, a high school teacher who was fired 
for allowing students to use "some raw language" in 
a creative writing exercise. The May/June 1995 
Harvard Magazine profiled Professor Strossen, 
1972 graduate of the school, as did the Orlando 
Sentinel in July when she spoke at an ACLU fund­
raising dinner in Orlando. She wrote the editorial 
"When Schools Favor Religion," that was publish

1

ed 
in the July 19 New York Times. 

Professor Ruti Teitel participated on a panel at ·the 
Anti-Defamation League's program, "Reading 
'Riting, 'Rithmetic ... And Religion?: Debating the 
Role of Religion in Public Schools," on May 4 at the 
AOL Headquarters in New York. 

J Human Resources Update 
The Office of Academic Affairs joins us in 
congratulating Sondra Downing on her promotion to 
the position of Academic Affairs Assistant, reporting 
to Director of Academic Affairs Eileen Quinn and 
Director of Academic Affairs Pamela McKenna. 
Sondra joined NYLS in October of 1991 as an 
Administrative Assistant in the Registrar's Office. 
Sondra's commitment and experience in the 
Registrar's Office has been very much appreciated. 
We wish Sondra much success in this new position. 

Congratulations to Calandra Walker, who was 
promoted from Receptionist/ Administrative Assistant 
to Senior Registration Assistant in the Registrar's 
Office. Calandra joined NYLS in February of 1995. 
Good luck in your new position. 

m Administrators in 
~ theNews 
Sarah Ludwig, outreach director of the NYLS 
Community Reinvestment Clearinghouse, was 
quoted in a June 12, 1995 Grain's New York 
Business article about the New York State proposal 
to offer "safe harbors" to institutions with high CAA 
ratings. 

Coordinator of Audio-Visual Services Bob Ward 
wrote an article for the June 1995 issue of Civil War 
General News about the NYLS mock trial of John 
Wilkes Booth, staged by students on January 30, 
1995. 

(t Career Services 
Important announcement for all 1996 and 1997 
graduates: New employers have been added to the 
Fall Recruiting Programs. For the list of additional 
employers, please come to the Office of Career 
Services (B Building, 5th floor) . 

How to Have a Successful Interview 
Find out how to prepare for an interview, how to 
handle tough questions and salary issues, what to 
expect during screening and call back interviews, 
and what pitfalls to avoid. This workshop will provideA 
you with the information you need to make the most• 
of your interviews with potential employers. Attend 
either workshop presented on Aug. 22 at 5:00 pm 
and Aug. 23 at 1 :00 pm. 



Attention students interested in working at the 
United States Department of Justice! 

.he United States Department of Justice (DOJ) has 
opportunities available for students through the 
Summer Law Intern Program and, for graduating 
students, through the Attorney General's Honor 
Program. While the DOJ is planning to hire 
approximately 120 students for the Summer 
Program and 150 third-year/judicial law clerks for 
the Honor Program, actual hiring, may, in fact, 
exceed these projections. The deadline for both 
programs is Tuesday, Sept. 26, 1995. There are no 
exceptions!!! Applications are available in the Office 
of Career Services and must be sent to the DOJ. 
Get started right away! 

Career Services Career Planning Lunch Series 
At the Career Planning Luncheons, hear professors 
and alumni speak about career options in various 
areas of law. These luncheons will give you an 
opportunity to get to know faculty members and 
alumni and help you plan your career path. Each 
lunch will feature a different topic and speaker. 
They take place most Wednesdays at 1 :00 pm in 
Room C400. Lunch will be served to the first twenty 

-= students who RSVP on the list located on the 
.ulletin Board between Rooms 8503 and 8505. 

Late RSVP's are welcome to attend. 

First Career Planning Luncheon 
An "Insider's Guide to Interviewing" is the first 
program in our Career Planning Lunch Series. Gain 
valuable tips on interviewing strategies from 
Professors Armando Belly and Lenni Benson, both 
former partners with large law firms, and Director of 
Career Services Deborah Howard. 
Wednesday. Aug. 30 at 1 :00 pm in Room C400. 

Future Career Planning Luncheons 
On Sept. 6, alum Anne Aycock will speak on 
"Career Options in Criminal Defense." On Sept. 13. 
Professor and alum Sherri Eisenpress will speak on 
"Practicing Law in a Small Law Firm." 

Fellowship Panel 
Do you know what a fellowship is and how to get 
one? At this panel, learn about the nature and 
workings of a "Fellowship" and find out about 
available funding opportunities, such as the 

•
kadden Fellowship, the IOLA (Interest on Lawyer 

Account) Fellowship, and the NAPIL (the National 
Association for Public Interest Law) Fellowship for 
Equal Justice, as well as others. Come meet 
previous recipients of some of these fellowships. 

Thursday. Sept. 7. at 1 :00 pm in Room C400. 
Application deadlines are in early fall. 

Career Services Graduate Clerkship Panel 
Obtain an insider's view of the -clerkship experience 
from former state and federal law clerks. NYLS 
alumni will explain how they got their clerkships, 
what it was like to clerk for a judge, and how their 
experiences have enhanced their careers. Cyndy 
Wyatt, the Graduate Clerkship Advisor and 
Associate Director for Career Services, will explain 
the application process and discuss opportunities 
available to students. 
Tuesday, Sept. 12. at 1 :00 pm in Room C400. 

Public Interest Panel 
This panel will provide you with information on 
public interest employers' hiring patterns, funding 
opportunities, timing of public interest hiring and 
obtaining summer, part-time and permanent public 
interest employment. Learn about the diversity of 
opportunities available with public interest 
organizations. Paula Whitney Best, Associate 
Director of Career Services, and the NYLS Public 
Interest Coordinator will provide valuable information 
about these opportunities. 
Thursday, Sept. 14. at 1 :oo pm in Room C400. 

Government Opportunities Panel 
This is an excellent opportunity for you to hear from 
and meet representatives from the Offices of the 
District Attorney, The New York City Corporation 
Counsel and The Legal Aid Society. Find out what 
these agencies do, when they hire for summer, part­
time and permanent positions and what their 
application procedures are. 
Sept. 21 at 1 :00 pm.in Room C400. 

Please RSVP for all panels on the list located 
on the Bulletin Board between rooms 8503 and 
8505. Refreshments will be served. 

Orientation and Reception for Students of Color 
This meeting informs students of color about 
services, resource materials, and the programs and 
opportunities available specifically to students of 
color. Nov. 16. at 5:00 pm. 

Job Search Strategies Session for Graduating 
Students 
Meet Deborah Howard, Director of Career Services, 
to discuss job search strategies and techniques. 
Oct. 26 at 1 :oo pm. 



Don't Miss Important Fellowship Opportunities!! 
Various post-graduate fellowships are available to 
provide financial support for 1996 law school 
graduates and outgoing judicial law clerks who want 
to work in the public interest. Deadlines are coming 
up soon. The Office of Career Services has more 
information 

Work Study Positions Available in the Office of 
Career Services 
Full-time and part-time positions are available in the 
Office of Career Services. Duties include assisting 
staff with various projects, some data entry, 
photocopying and other office duties. For more 
information, see Susan D'Ambra in the Office of 
Career Services. 

Don't miss the Fifth Annual Public Interest 
Career Reception!! 
On Thursday, Aug. 31, representatives from various 
public interest employers in the metropolitan area, 
such as the ACLU, District Attorney's Offices in the 
Bronx, Kings and New York Counties, Gay Men's 
Health Crisis and Volunteer Lawyers for the Arts, 
will be available to inform you about their 
organizations at the Association of the Bar of the 
City of New York (42 West 44th Street) from 6:00 
pm until 9:00 pm. Volunteers are needed to help 
set up and "person" tables at the reception. Don't 
miss out on this wonderful information gathering and 
networking opportunity!!! For more information, 
contact Paula Whitney Best or Susan D'Ambra in 
the Office of Career Services. 

Faculty Advice on Clerkships Session 
Among our faculty are former state and federal law 
clerks. Some of them will share their advice and 
experiences with students in an informal session. 
Students are encouraged to bring their questions 
and to participate in the discussion and learn 
valuable "inside" information about clerkships. 
Oct. 12 at 1 :OO pm. 

Upper Class Evening Division Students Program 
Come learn about the importance and the various 
methods of making the transition to a legal position. 
Meet Paula Whitney Best, Associate Director and 
Evening Division Student Counselor. 
Oct. 19 at 1 :00 pm or 5:00 pm. 

Career Services Orientation for First Year 
Students 
Meet with our staff and learn about the services we • 
provide and the resource materials available in our 
Resource Room. 
Section A: November 2 at 2:00 pm. 
Section B: November 1 at 3:00 pm. 
Section C: November 1 at 2:00 pm. 
Section E: November 2 at 6:00 pm. 

Professional Development Seminar for First Year 
Students 
Attendance is required for all first year students. It 
is a prerequisite to using the counseling services we 
provide. This seminar will provide you with the job 
search skills necessary for a legal professional and 
will cover self-assessment, resume and cover letter 
drafting, networking and intervi_ewing skills. 
Section A: November 7 and 14 at 2:00 pm. 
Section B: November 6 and 13 at 2:00 pm. 
Section C: November 8 and 15 at 2:00 pm. 
Section E: November 7 and 14 at 6:00 pm. 

The Office of Career Services Offers Walk-In 
Hours For All Students! 
Walk-in hours for students who have a quick 
question about their resumes or job searches: 
Mondays: 1 :00 pm - 1 :30 pm & 5:15 pm - 5:45 pm 

Outside room B100. 
Tuesdays: 10:30 am -12:30 pm 
Fridays: 10:30 am - 12:30 pm 

In the Office of Career Services. 
Students who need their resumes and/or cover 
letters reviewed for the first time are advised to pick 
up the Career Services Guide to Resumes, Cover 
Letters and Interviews and to make a formal 
appointment with one of our counselors. 
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Counselor is published weekly when school is in session by the Office of Development & Public Affairs. 
Director of Communications, Yona Rogosin. Editor, Pei-Ling Lue. 

The next issue of Counselor will be published on Monday, August 28, 1995. 
Submit items for publication to 40 Worth Street. Room 705, by 9:00 am of the Wednesday precedin~ publication. 
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